Dodleston & District Parish Council

Minutes of Ordinary Meeting 

Monday 21st April 2008

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman
Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Helen Evans, Pam Eaves, Michael Dix, John Hulmston, Peter Hulmston, James Clarke.

Clerk
Sarah Hassall
1.
Apologies 


None

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest. 

Mike Dix declared an interest in item 9 of the agenda – planning applications.

ii)
RESOLVED
- That the Chairman sign, as a correct record, the minutes of the extraordinary meeting of the council held on Tuesday 18th March 2008.

3.
Matters arising not mentioned in the previous minutes - none
4.
Public Speaking Time

Concerns were raised regarding the future development of Meadow Foods.  

M Maughan stated that as far as he was aware the plans had been withdrawn; this was the status shown on line with the LPA but he would look into the matter further.

Mia Jones has not heard from Meadow Foods and was not aware of any plans being withdrawn.  Mia has met with Meadow Foods and discussed local concerns, the key issue being lack of consultation with the community.  A public meeting should be considered next time proposals are put forward, as future plans for a road off the A583 are in the pipeline.

PC Beverley reported the following; 

There are ongoing speed initiatives taking place within the parish.  

A shed was broken into on 13thApril on Kinnerton Road, locks were forced garden and power tools stolen.  

Rough Hill – a taxi passenger refusing to pay was escorted home and a cannabis factory was found on his premises – custodial sentence likely.  

PC Beverley will distribute a monthly newsletter.

Nine reported incidents in Balderton; regarding allegations at a local livery yard.   

PC Beverley would like to engage with local youths especially now that light nights are here, a football match police vs. local youths is planned; help in organising would be appreciated.  

Interest in re starting youth club was mentioned.

Residents raised concerns regarding speeding through Dodleston especially by the pub and school.  PC Beverley agreed to promote a strategy of police involvement.

Mia Jones discussed how speed camera readings are flawed due to obstacles such as parked cars.  Lower speed restrictions should be enforced in these high-risk areas, with on the spot fines.

Concerns were raised regarding the development of landfill site near Balderton, lakes have been excavated for a while, clay has been removed and infill has been taken in.  The fishery is still going ahead.

Thanks and appreciation was given to Pam Eaves, Helen Evans and Peter Hulmston for their service to the community over the years.

Mike Maughan welcomed Karen Tilston and Sarah Parker to the Council.

5. Parish Council Elections

M Maughan reported on the Parish Council Elections

i) The election had been uncontested, as only 10 nominations had been put forward for 10 positions. Due to errors in 4 applications only 6 appointments have been made.  This forms a legal quorum. 

ii) Due to the resultant vacancies we need to advertise, the quorate members will vote on any nominations to co-opt Cllrs to fill remaining positions.  Vacancies to be advertised after 1st May and returned to S Hassall by Sunday 11th May 2008.

iii) Cllrs need to be aware that there is a formal acceptance process, which we will address at the next meeting in May.

6.
Funding and managing the field off Church Road / Penfold Way

Mike Dix confirmed that contracts would be exchanged on Tuesday.  Mike ran through the purchase process for the benefit of the public.  

RESOLVED A public open meeting will be held to communicate the field development to the Parish. Establish a group to fund/manage the field and discuss community aspirations.  Dates to be arranged.

RESOLVED  The sub committee is authorised to make payments upto the value of £250 to proceed with producing notices for the field.  M Dix proposed, James Clarke seconded.

7.
Footpaths / alleys in Dodleston

The Parish Council considered options to maintain public footpaths/alleys not currently maintained by the City Council or County Council.

RESOLVED S Hassall to contact the probation service to help maintain alleyways not currently maintained by Highways.   Parish Council to issue polite notices to residents requesting that vegetation is cut back.  The Parish Council would like to view a current schedule of works from Highways to ascertain when alleyways are cut back.

8.
Car park and bus shelter update

Three quotations have been received for the resurfacing of the car park.  All higher than expected.  

RESOLVED £2000 to be spent on remedial work to the car park, tidy and lay more stones for a short-term repair.  Further quotations required.

Bus shelter – only one of the three companies approached provided a quotation, further quotes required and local companies to be approached.  

RESOLVED M Maughan to authorise decision on car park and bus shelter repairs.

9.
Planning Applications 


The distribution of planning applications will be discussed at the next meeting.  

RESOLVED Applications received were discussed and approved with no objections.

10.
Parish Magazine

Volunteers required to help to re start the Parish Magazine.

RESOLVED S Hassall agreed to design the magazine and resident James Lewis agreed to be editor. 

11.
Finance

We are currently in the process of changing cheque signatories; using information available at the time of the meeting the current balance is £24,000 and £3500 in the deposit account.

12.
Date of next meeting          


AGM and Ordinary meeting Monday 12th May 7.00pm – Village Hall







